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Official Plan Amendment + Zoning By-law Amendment + Site Plan Control 

October 24, 2022 
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: Rendering of proposed development from Churchill Avenue, looking west down Danforth Avenue
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areas that offer significant opportunities for 
intensification through medium-density and mixed-use development, particularly along streets that are well-served by 
transit. Traditional Mainstreets generally have pre-1945 characteristics and are set within a tightly knit urban fabric, and 
redevelopment is generally promoted in a fashion that locates buildings close to the street and is more supportive of 
walking, cycling and transit. 

 

A broad range of uses is permitted within the Traditional Mainstreet designation, including retail and 
service commercial uses, offices, residential and institutional uses which may be mixed in individual 
buildings or occur side by side in separate buildings. 



 
New gas bars, service stations, automobile sales and drive-through facilities are generally not permitted 
on Traditional Mainstreets to protect and enhance the pedestrian environment .

Surface parking will not be permitted between the building and the street . 

Parking is located in two basement parking levels, accessible via Danforth Avenue. 

Redevelopment and infill are encouraged with the Traditional Mainstreet designation to optimize the use 
of land through intensification, in a building format that encloses and defines the street edge with active 
frontages that provide direct pedestrian access to the sidewalk 

There are two primary entrances that provide direct access from the building to the sidewalk; through steps from the 
building onto Churchill Avenue, and by way of a barrier-free entrance onto Byron Avenue.The proposed development 
defines the street edge through thoughtful landscaping including hedge and tree placement along Churchill Avenue, 
Byron Avenue and Danforth Avenue. 

Generally, mid-rise building heights are encouraged, however secondary plans may identify 
circumstances where different building heights are permitted. 
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: Map 3, Existing Conditions, Richmond Road/Westboro Community Design Plan, subject site indicated
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 implements a number of the TOD guidelines. 
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 The proposed applications will allow for the appropriate redevelopment of a underutilized, brownfield 
site within an existing 15-minute community.


